Meecting of the East Oakdale Planning Commission
September 20, 1967

Present: Beske, Eberhardt, Klohn, Kleis, Leslie, Lundquist,
Morgan and Schiltgen

Leo McGough, a contractor, appeared and requested a permit to build a
caretakers home on the Carmelite property. The propoeed dimensions,
24 X 32, makes the proposed home smaller than our Ordinances allow.
It was moved by Leslie, seconded by Mourgan, that we recommend
permitting a building permit under a variance for the follcwing reasons:
the house would be completely secluded
the land will probably ncver be sold - it would destroy the Carmelite
privacy
the house will be used for a maximum of a married couple only

In regard to the study made of the Oakdale incorporation, it was moved
that we recommend to the Town Board to favor Plan 1 of the MPC, and
proceed to consolidate with Lake Elmo. Seconded and carried.

In regard to the letter of the Park and Recreation Committee of 9-9- 67
regarding the proposed park on Lake Jane, it was moved by Leslie and
seconded by Beske that we recommend that consideration be given to the
park acquisition and that park development work be postponed. Carried.

In regard to the trailer request on Tony Dierks farm for people who would
take care of Tony, it was moved by Beske, seconded by Schiltgen, that we
recommend giving a special use permit on a yearly basis because of the

general benefit that would accrue to the community if Tony were cared for,

Carried.

The next meeting will be on October 11 unless there is reason for one
earlier,

Wm Lundquist, acting secretary



